   Repeal the WEP and the GPO
Will you be losing some of the Social Security you have earned
because you have worked for a government agency?

Many firefighters, policemen, highway patrol, teachers, librarians, air traffic controllers federal employees and city or county employees, have their Social Security benefits cut by the pension rules known as the Windfall Elimination Provision and the Government Pension Offset.  If you have earned a pension from an agency that paid into a separate pension system for you but not into Social Security, the amount of Social Security payments that you are expecting will be cut. The Social Security annual statements that you are sent do not tell you this, unless you read the fine print and even that is not complete or clear information.  Those hired after 2005 are supposed to have signed a form saying that they have been informed of the GPO/WEP, but those hired before have often never been told.  

The Windfall Elimination Provision (WEP)

If you have fewer than thirty years paid into Social Security, a formula will be applied to your Social Security payment which usually will begin by reducing the first $761 of your earnings by $380 a month.  Different formulas are applied depending on the number of years worked and income earned.  If you have worked most of your life for a government agency, you may have also built up Social Security on part time jobs, and that is in jeopardy.  If you have your own business, you have paid twice, and you will still be cut.
The Government Pension Offset (GPO)

If, for at least part of your life, you were a dependent spouse and the primary family earner paid into the Social Security system, you are normally entitled to a retirement amount equal to half of what your spouse receives.  Divorced spouses also receive this amount if the marriage lasted at least ten years.  However, if you receive a government pension from other work that you did, you could lose this benefit completely.  The formula for the GPO works by reducing the SS amount to which you are otherwise entitled by 2/3 of the amount that you receive from the government pension.  For example, if your spouse’s Social Security payment is $1,800 a month, you are entitled to an additional $900.  If your own government pension is $1,200 a month, two thirds of that is $800, and that reduces your Social Security to $100 a month.  You lose that $800 every month.  Most people affected by the GPO lose all their Social Security benefits, including widows and widowers who normally would get their spouse’s entire benefit.
Are you affected by these offsets?  Ask your employer.  Talk to your union.

If you are a victim of WEP/GPO, go to SSFAIRNESS.COM.

Check the links to the government website.  Calculate your loss.
SIGN UP to help us eliminate these unfair laws!

The Committee for Social Security Fairness
